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‘The 39 Steps’ 

Director – Andrew Laver 
 

 
‘The Ghost Train’ 

Director – Luke Drinkwater 
 

Programme design Andrew Laver 
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A Double Bill in 2013 
A very busy year 

 
Sandwiched between the two planned major shows of the year, a 
group of Players found time to put together an evening of one-act 
plays, giving one of them the opportunity to direct a final show 
before leaving for university. It was decided to set one as a radio 
play in the style of the old BBC radio plays, making things slightly 
easier for the cast as they only had to learn lines for 50% of the 
programme!  
 
‘The 39 Steps’ was chosen as the radio play and turned out to be a 
great success and really good fun to do.  
 
‘The Ghost Train’ provided the other half of the double-bill and 
this allowed our ‘techie’ crew, ably led by Peter Ryan, the chance 
to use gadgets such as smoke machines to their hearts content to 
give the play lots of atmosphere.  
 
Both shows also gave one person the chance to take to the stage for 
the first time and this is exactly what we want; to welcome and 
encourage new Players in whatever capacity they’d like to be a part 
of, whether it’s performing on stage or sharing a particular talent 
off it.  

Debbie Masling 
December 2013 Charlton Kings Community Players newsletter 

 
 


